
Conservation Commission      June 4, 2015 
Memorial Building       7:00 p.m. 
 
Note: These minutes are to be considered draft minutes until approved by the Conservation 
Commission. 
 
Members present: Ken Jacques, Bruce Allen, Daphne Klein, Marilyn Priest, Marla Binzel, Cynthia 
Bruss (alternate). 
 
Bruce Allen opened the meeting at 7:07 p.m.    
 
Minutes: The minutes of 5/07/15 were approved unanimously. 
 
Kinsley Lot:  Bruce has emailed Brooks Weathers to ask when he expects to finish marking trees in 
the Kinsley lot but has not heard back from him. 
 
Brooks Lot:  Interested CC members will do a walk through of the Brooks lot on 6/6/15, meeting 
there at 9:00 a.m.   
 
McDaniels Marsh:  Cynthia reported that NH Fish and Game has acquired a lot of approximately 60 
acres that adjoins the land they currently own around McDaniels Marsh. 
 
Outreach:   

• OHD:  CC members brainstormed ideas for the CC table at Old Home Day.  The hope is to be 
able to create several displays, using maps and photos to show the locations and interesting 
features of the town owned lots, hiking trails, etc.  Marla, Marilyn, and Daphne volunteered to 
be on a subcommittee to work on this.   

• KRHS community service project: Amanda Chase and Eric Anderson from KRHS contacted 
Marilyn to let her know there won’t be a botany class this fall, but they know of a student who 
is interested in doing her senior project related to identifying trees and other plants on one or 
more of the town lots.   Nik Coates, executive director of NHACC, has told Cynthia that there 
is a statewide push to do more in schools regarding conservation and ecology.  Cynthia will be 
meeting with him on the 12th to give him more information about some of the programs she was 
involved with in schools over the years. 

 
Other Business:  Ken reviewed what the Planning Board has been working on recently.  For more 
details, see the PB’s minutes.  
 
Action items: 

• Marilyn, Marla, and Daphne will gather information for the OHD display. 
• Interested CC members will meet at the Brooks lot at 9:00 on 6/6 for a walk through of 

the lot. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Daphne Klein 
Secretary 


